
 

 

 

June 2025 

 

Ms. Melissa Paschal 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Bldg. 
160 E. 300 S., 4th Floor 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111-2305 
Via e-mail psc@utah.gov 
 
RE:  2025 CAF-ICC Data Collection Filed with USAC and the FCC  

for Direct Communications Cedar Valley   

 
Dear Ms. Paschal: 
 
Pursuant to section 54.304(d)(1) of the FCC’s rules, enclosed please find copies of the 2025 CAF-ICC Data 

Collection showing projected eligibility for CAF-ICC funding that NECA has submitted to the FCC and 

USAC on behalf of Direct Communications Cedar Valley.  

 
The enclosed Section 54.304 annual report filing is made with the Commission for informational 
purposes.  Direct Communications – Cedar Valley informational filing includes certain proprietary CAF- 
ICC financial data and several certifications that have been provided to USAC and to the FCC. 
 
If you have any questions relative to this filing, please contact me at 801-789-2858 or via e-mail at 
accounting@directcomfiber.com . 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Trudy Swan 
 
Trudy Swan 
Direct Communications – Cedar Valley 
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